
 

Phone 131 555 

Phone +61 2 9995 5555 

(from outside NSW) 

TTY 133 677 

ABN 43 692 285 758 

 

Locked Bag 5022  

Parramatta  

NSW 2124 Australia 

4 Parramatta Square  

12 Darcy St, Parramatta 

NSW 2150 Australia 

info@epa.nsw.gov.au

www.epa.nsw.gov.au

 

DOC20/851963-3 
21 October 2020 
 

Javier Canon 
Major Projects 
Planning and Assessment Division 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
Email: Javier.Canon@planning.nsw.gov.au 

 
 
 

No Comment to Planning Advice Request 
Dear Javier 
 
Thank you for requesting input from the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on the 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the proposed Tilbuster Solar Farm (Application SSD-
9619) at New England Highway, Tilbuster NSW 2350. 
 
Based on the information provided, the proposal does not appear to require an environment 
protection licence under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997. Furthermore, the 
EPA understands that the proposal is not being undertaken by or on behalf of a NSW Public 
Authority nor are the proposed activities other activities for which the EPA is the appropriate 
regulatory authority. 

In view of these factors, the EPA has no comments to provide on this project and no follow-up 
consultation is required. 
 
The EPA does not require any follow-up consultation and Armidale Regional Council should be 
consulted as the appropriate regulatory authority for the Protection of the Environment Operations 
Act 1997 in relation to the proposal. 
 
If you have any questions about this request, please contact Lindsay Fulloon on (02) 6773 7000 or 
via email at Armidale@epa.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
LINDSAY FULLOON 
Manager Regional Operations 
Regulatory Operations Regional West 


